Class 1 Spring Term Newsletter
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Dear Parents,

Happy New Year to everyone. I hope you had a lovely Christmas. 
Topic

Our topic is ‘Where in the World is Bridgemere?’
Did you know there used to be a Wildlife Park in Bridgemere just behind our school?

We will be finding out all about it. 

We will also be researching local attractions. If you have anything interesting you know about the area, especially Doddington Hall, please let us know. 

We will be using the two books ‘We’re Going on A Bear Hunt’ and ‘Dear Zoo’ to support our writing.
In Maths we will be focusing on numbers 5-10. 

Forest Schools
As I write this, the children have just completed their first session. It was so much fun. Everyone really enjoyed being outside. They hunted for the perfect 10cm stick to make their outdoor journal. The children then drew maps of the school field and finished with a directional game. 

Mrs Ashley has some wonderful activities planned for the coming weeks, including hot chocolate and smores- delicious. 
Phonics 
Reception are moving on to Set Two Sounds. ay ee igh ow oo oo ar or air ir ou oy 

Nursery are continuing their journey through Set One sounds. 
P.E 

This half term Forest Schools will replace Tuesday’s PE lesson. Friday’s PE lesson will be delivered by coaches from Crewe Alex FC. They will be focusing on fundamental skills. 
Outdoor Area
We are on a mission to improve our outdoor area. We are trying to secure some funding from local businesses to lay artificial grass in the top area. 

The children have written wish lists of what they would like, including a new playhouse and mud kitchen. 

The children are going to write letters to support the requests. If anyone knows of any businesses who would like to help, please let us know. 

If you have any concerns at all please use communication diaries as these will be checked daily.
Kind Regards 
Mrs Willington and Mrs Middleton
